
 

 

 

Date:   September 8, 2022 

 

202201740 

To: Mayor and Members of City Council   

     

From: Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager 

 

Subject: ORDINANCE – CONSENT LEGISLATION FOR ODOT BRIDGE MAINTENANCE 

 

Attached is an ordinance captioned as follows: 

 

AUTHORIZING the City Manager to take all necessary and proper actions to cooperate 

with the Director of the Ohio Department of Transportation to facilitate the performance 

of bridge maintenance activities for the bridges located on State Route 32 over the Little 

Miami River, 9th Street over Interstate 75, and E. McMillan Street over Interstate 71 in 

connection with the Ohio Department of Transportation’s district-wide bridge 

maintenance project in the City of Cincinnati. 

  

The bridges are located in the neighborhoods of Linwood, West End, and Walnut Hills within the City of 

Cincinnati corporation limits. 

 

State Route 32 over the Little Miami River work includes replacing bridge bearings and cleaning beam 

seats, 9th Street over I-75 work includes replacing and cleaning bridge drainage items, and McMillan 

Street over I-71 work includes repairing sidewalks and sealing the bridge deck.   

 

The City’s Department of Transportation and Engineering (DOTE) has reviewed and approves of the 

proposed project that is scheduled for field construction in 2023 dand 2024. 

 

The State of Ohio will provide 100% of the cost of the Project.  Upon completion of the project, the City 

will continue its existing right of way maintenance responsibilities. 

 

The Administration recommends passage of the attached ordinance. 

 

 

 

cc:  John S. Brazina, Director, Transportation and Engineering 


